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Description: Retrofit kit to improve 
communication between ABB Drive and PLC 

installed in EMI/EXI Top drives 
 
 
BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 
TESCO power modules incorporating ABB variable frequency drives (both EMI and EXI) have been found to 
suffer from noise susceptibility on the communication link between the ABB drive and GE PLC.  The affected 
systems incorporate a “Standard MODBUS” communication system between drive and PLC. Initially, the 
issue was addressed by minimizing baud rate (2400) and increasing the communication fault delay time to 3 
seconds.  While this mode of operation did allow the drives to run without excessive nuisance trips, it also 
resulted in the possibility of the drive appearing to be unresponsive.  If a communication fault were to occur 
simultaneous with user input from the drillers panel it could be up to three seconds before the system is able 
to respond. 

 
A field retrofit kit was developed that consists of a fibre optic MODBUS adapter and fiber optic cable that has 
been shown to have superior noise rejection capabilities and will allow for a much higher baud rate (19,200) 
and communication fault delays of 1 second or less. 

 
This change is documented fully in ECN-128-0056. 

 
 
AFFECTED PRODUCT: 
 

• All  EMI Top Drives built with ABB Drives (Standard MODBUS configuration only).  A list is given 
below: 

250EMI400: Unit605, Unit614, Unit616, Unit623, Unit666 
 

• All the EXI Top Drives built with ABB Drives (Standard MODBUS Configuration only).  A list is given 
below: 

350EXI600: Unit520, Unit521, Unit537, Unit541, Unit617 
 
 
ACTION REQUIRED: 
The exiting standard MODBUS system on the impacted units should be replaced with retrofit kit 
(TS#1280062).  Drawing 12800062 (attached herein) contains detailed instructions required to complete this 
retrofit.  If additional assistance is required please contact TESCO Manufacturing’s Sustaining Engineering 
Department at 403-723-7902 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Contact your local TESCO Parts and Service Center for further information regarding this bulletin and 
or supply of affected components noted above. 






